
Appendix 6 GetREAL staff training intervention
manual

'Quality Indicator for 

Rehabilitative Care'

will be the proportion of time service users spend engaged in any activity over a 
given week, 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

197



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

198



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

199



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

200



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

201



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

202



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

203



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

204



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

205



 

 

 

 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

206



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

207



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

208



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

209



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

210



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

211



 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

212



 

 

 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

213



 

 

 

 

 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

214



 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

215



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

216



 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

217



- 
- 
- 
- 
- 
- 
- 

- 
- 

- 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

218



 

 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

219



 

 

 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

220



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

221



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

222



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

223



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

224



 

 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

225



 

 

 

 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

226



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

227



 

 

 

 

 

 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

228



 

 

 

 

 

DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

229



 

 

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

230



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

231



APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

232



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

233



θ

APPENDIX 6

NIHR Journals Library www.journalslibrary.nihr.ac.uk

234



DOI: 10.3310/pgfar05070 PROGRAMME GRANTS FOR APPLIED RESEARCH 2017 VOL. 5 NO. 7

© Queen’s Printer and Controller of HMSO 2017. This work was produced by Killaspy et al. under the terms of a commissioning contract issued by the Secretary of State for
Health. This issue may be freely reproduced for the purposes of private research and study and extracts (or indeed, the full report) may be included in professional journals
provided that suitable acknowledgement is made and the reproduction is not associated with any form of advertising. Applications for commercial reproduction should be
addressed to: NIHR Journals Library, National Institute for Health Research, Evaluation, Trials and Studies Coordinating Centre, Alpha House, University of Southampton Science
Park, Southampton SO16 7NS, UK.

235




